CITY OF GROVE CONVENTION AND TOURISM BUREAU REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

JULY 24, 2025

At 2:01pm, Jim Corbridge, Chairman called the meeting to order. The members present were Ileta Bray and Ellise Perryman. Brad Wisdon, Vice Chairman and Greg Ware. Also in attend were Brent Malone, CTB Director and Karyn Pesich, City Clerk.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Nate Hull, Fisheries Biologist from Oklahoma Department of Wildlife Conservation spoke about the 2024 - 2025 Grand Lake F1 Stocking.

AGENDA ITEMS

Corbridge opened the floor for discussion in respect to the approval of the minutes of May 22, 2025, regular meeting. Ware made a motion seconded by Bray to approve the minutes as presented. Motion carried 5-0.

Corbridge opened the floor for discussion in respect to the approval of the financial reports. Wisdom made a motion seconded by Ware to approve the Monthly Financial Reports as presented. Motion carried 5-0.

STAFF REPORTS

Malone reviewed upcoming events and fishing tournaments.

REPORTSBOARD REPORTS

Bray reported that she is very close to revealing her new client that may be ready to open a new business. No more information was available.

Wisdom reported that the Grove Best Western TimberRidge Inn received one of the highest honor awards given by Best Wester Hotels & Resorts. The Best Western M K Guertin Award.

ADJOURNMENT

Wisdom made a motion seconded by Ware to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 5-0

The meeting was adjourned at 2:44pm.